

March 12, 2020

Dear Parents,

I am writing to let you know that following Governor Larry Hogan's announcement that all Maryland public schools will be closed March 16-March 27, 2020, Archbishop Lori issued the following statement:

"In light of the order today by Governor Hogan that all public schools be closed for the next two weeks, I have similarly instructed that all archdiocesan schools be closed during the same time period, March 16-27, 2020 and that all school-sponsored activities be cancelled during that same timeframe."

As communicated earlier today, Mother Seton School will also be closed on Friday, March 13, 2020 to give faculty the opportunity to plan for an extended school closure. Please expect to receive an email from your child's teacher on or before 9:00 AM on Monday, March 16 detailing how to access instructional materials from your home.

Unfortunately, at this time, our March 21, 2020 Night at the Races Gala has been postponed. More details will be communicated once we have a better understanding of the current situation.

I understand this is a stressful and uncertain time for you and your children. Please continue to pray for all those affected by this virus, and their families and caregivers. Let us also pray for our community, government leaders, doctors, nurses, emergency responders, and all those tasked with dealing with this critical situation.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at kkilty@mothersetonschool.org.

Yours in Christ,

Kathleen J. Kilty, PhD

Principal